
  

 

LOWER WINDSOR TOWNSHIP 
PLANNING COMMISSION  

WORKSHOP MINUTES 
JANUARY 18, 2023 

 
The Lower Windsor Township Planning Commission held its workshop meeting in person at the 
Municipal Building located at 2425 Craley Road, Wrightsville, PA  17368. The meeting was called to order 
by Chair Julia Parrish at 6:30 p.m. Present were Planning Commission members Hollis Bedell, and Rachel 
Sollenberger, and Zoning Officer Monica Love. Marzena Wolnikowski attended virtually.  All attendees 
stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
None 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
When the Comprehensive Plan is finalized, the recommendations will be incorporated into the Zoning 
Ordinance.   Meanwhile, the members discussed the Definitions section of the current Zoning Ordinance, 
Section 470-6, and reviewed possible changes and additions.  This will be further reviewed in February. 
The members would like to revisit signage and age restricted housing requirements.  Monica Love will 
find other ordinances to compare. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
None 
 
Mrs. Parrish adjourned the meeting at 7:50 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,  
Monica Love 
Zoning Officer 


